
Legislative Committee: 

 

My Name is Jewell Hamilton.  I live in Minot ND in District 3.  I am writing to strongly support  

SB2309.  In the last few years, our property taxes have steadily increased with no reprieve.   I  

am in strong support of the Expansion of the Homestead Credit Act.  On Jan 17, 2023, a Minot  

resident, Denise Pettit, who is deaf and disabled from birth, addressed the Minot City Council  

seeking assistance and reconsideration for her 2021 application after it was denied and the city  

failed to notify her until her property taxes have become seriously delinquent.  The city of  

Minot has referred her to the State of ND.  Our disabled and elderly are in financial crisis due to  

Property tax increases with no relief and programs offered with lack of communication and out  

dated programs.  

 

Thank You 

Jewell Hamilton 


